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January 31, 2019 

Senator John A. Alario, Jr. 
President of the Senate 
P.O. Box 94183 
Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804 

INTERIM REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE 
IN RESPONSE TO SR NO. 46 OF THE 2018 REGULAR SESSION 

Senate Resolution No. 46 of the 2018 Regular Session requests the Louisiana 
State Law Institute to review state laws, rules, regulations, policies, and procedures 
relative to mental health evaluations used in child custody and visitation proceedings to 
address the need for any revisions and recommendations needed to improve, clarify, and 
standardize across the state this area of law. To that end, the Marriage-Persons 
Committee, comprised of judges, lawyers, and law professors with expertise in this area, 
has undertaken this project. 

The Committee has reviewed the relevant statutes, Code of Civil Procedure Articles 
and Code of Evidence Articles concerning mental health evaluations in family 
law proceedings and has conducted research with regard to the detailed court-specific 
rules adopted by various district courts. 

A final report will be submitted to the Legislature as soon as the 
Committee receives full approval of the project from the Law Institute Council. We 
anticipate that the final report will be ready this fall. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Professor Andrea B. Carroll, Reporter 
Marriage-Persons Committee 
Louisiana State Law Institute
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